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Dedication of the Alumni Bell Tower and induc-
tion of Lee Bailey the first recipient of the Bailey 
Bell Award for his lifetime of dedication to the 
PSH Alumni Assoc.

In Memory of One of the Founders of 
the Parma Senior High School Alum-
ni Association...Lee Bailey, Class of 
1929
By Tony DeMarco

Lee Bailey passed away on Thursday the 27th of July at the age 
of 95. The Parma Senior High School Alumni Association lost one 
of the corner stones of the organization. His dedication to this orga-
nization cannot truly 
be expressed in words 
alone. His 65 years of 
service spanned good 
times and bad. As 
treasurer for the past 
45 years, he guided 
this Association and, 
as Lee would always 
say, “we are in sound 
financial shape” be-
cause of his tireless 
efforts. We will miss 
his colorful stories, 
his vast knowledge of 
the events that shaped 
Parma High School, from its beginnings to the present. We will miss 
his recollections of the City of Parma in its early days. The stories that 
he wrote for the Newsletter gave a personal touch to history. Most of 
all we will miss a good friend who loved being an Alumni of Parma 
High School and for whom the words of our alma mater “loyalty 
eternally” were more than just words, but a way of life.  

1929 CLASS RING
By Lee Bailey – Treasurer and Historian  07/10/06  

The upper right hand portion of our “Coat of Arms 1941” for the 
Parma Senior High School, bears the inscription that appeared on our 
first class ring of 1929.  Edward Cudlin, Class of 1928 was the artist 
for the “High Spot" our school newspaper, at the time and he was 
chosen by the committee to draw up the final drawing for our first 
ring to be made and available for purchase by our 56 seniors.  I do 
not recall whether or not the ring was available to the class of 1928.  
Someone else will have to help me at this point.  I still have my class 
ring and at my death it will become the property of the Parma Senior 

The President's Message 
By Nancy Fedak ’66
Dear Alums

Hard to believe that another school year has begun. The school has 
been painted, cleaned, and re-organized. As an Alumni Association, 
we accomplished quite a bit last year. Our annual meeting was held 
at the Schaaf Community Center and elections of board members 
and officers were held. Over 15 new teachers were welcomed to PSH 
and at Homecoming we had over 150 alums stopped at the white 
tent outside Byers Field to visit, pick up a mum, and receive the free 
ticket to the game. We again provided trophies for the Homecoming 
Float - class of 2006 won again – and the queen and her court. The 
King and his court were crowned at the dance the following night. 
We also did the same for the Winter Formal.

In November, 6 new members to the Hall of Fame were inducted 
at an assembly for the Seniors and Juniors followed by breakfast, a 

The Golf Outing     
Nancy Fedak ’66

The 10th Annual Parma Senior High Alumni Golf Scholarship 
Outing was again held at Ridgewood Golf Course on Wednesday, June 
28, 2006.  Over 110 golfers participated and with their participation 
and our hole sponsors, we managed to raise funds to award 6 $1000 
scholarships to our 2007 graduating seniors.

A big “thank you” to our Hole sponsors:
Marty Vittardi-Parma Democratic Party; PSE Credit Union; Mayor 

Dean DePiero; Dick, Elmer, and Jerry Abend; Bill Mason-Cuyahoga 
County Prosecutor; Parma CCS, Inc.; Hospitality Restaurants; Mars 
Trucking, Inc; Parma Education Association; Trammell-O’Donnell & 

A Message To Alumni From Su-
perintendent Zatik

The “Queen of High Schools” is undergoing construction changes 
that will place her once again at the very center of the school district.  
If you have had an opportunity to pass by the building this summer, 
I am sure you have seen the numerous construction crews working 
diligently.  Changes to the building include:
• The front vocational wing is being renovated, eliminating the atrium 
area and creating two complete floors of useable space.

• The second floor of the front vocational wing will house fourteen 
Continued on page 4

See Golf on page 5See Ring on page 2

See President's Message on page 4



THE VIEW FROM THE 
EDITOR’S DESK   
Anthony DeMarco ’62 

WHERE IS THE TIME 
CAPSULE? THE HUNT 
CONTINUES

By Tony DeMarco
In our last episode, the Time Capsule 

hunters were trying to find the location of 
the time capsule placed in the cornerstone 
of PSHS in 1952.   People who were at the 
event have given two locations to us.  The 
first locations given by a number of people 
who say they were there is in the old main 
entrance into the central lobby.  It was on the 
left hand side as you face the main entrance.  
The second group says that they believe the 
capsule was by the Auditorium entrance either 
by the entrance on the left hand side of the 
auditorium or by the auditorium lobby.  Nancy 
Fedak went to the Fairview library to check 
the Plain Dealer articles on the cornerstone 
and then went to check the Parma Sun, which 
took over the Parma Post.  I went with Mark 
Daniels, the business manager for Parma 
Schools, to look throughout the building for 
clues. Stay tuned!

“Those oldies but goodies re-
mind me”

My 12-year-old granddaughter, from 
Newport Richey Florida, came to stay for 
2 weeks with Dar and I this summer. In an 
attempt to keep her busy and show her the 
sites of Cleveland, I took her to the “Rock 
N Roll Hall of Fame.” It is very interesting 
to take a 12 year old and try to explain the 
music of the 50’s, 60’s, 70’s and 80’s. I was 
surprised to find that she recognized some of 
the music from current day TV commercials. 
I should not have been too surprised about 
the use of the songs from the 50’s through 
the 80’s for commercials because, you can still 
understand the words.  

I told her about the term “Rock and Roll” 
made famous by Allen Freed. I explained 
what the Moon Dog Coronation Ball was. 
I tried to explain why a big star like Elvis 
Presley would have sung at Brooklyn High 
School. I even told her of the time I road 
my bike to Ridge Records to hear the Everly 
Brothers sing on the back of a flat bed truck 
in the parking lot. She seemed interested in 
grandpa’s ramblings.

As we walked through the Hall, every song 
that came on at the various displays brought 
back memories of things that were so impor-
tant to me growing up. It was truly amazing 

Reunion Information 
1937-70th Reunion Friday, July 20th at 

Piper’s 3 at 11:30 AM. For reservations 
please call 440-526-3835

1938 – Parma Schaaf monthly – meets the 
2nd Tuesday of every month at Katherine’s 
restaurant on pearl. Contact Lily Kalat 
Steinbrenner – 440-888-6912.

1942 – 65th Reunion – Contact Rita Kem-
mer D’Alessandro.

1945 – 62nd Reunion – Planning some 
type of afternoon or evening dinner. We 
need input. At present, we meet the third 
Wed. of the month at Dimitris at 12:00 
PM in the midtown strip mall on Snow 
Rd. Contact Dorthy Miller Rumes 1-300-
225-7346, Dick Peterka 1-440-238-3403, 
Mel Burkey 1-440-885-4995.

1951 – 55th Reunion – Contact Jane Elewski 
Werner – 11105 Apache Dr – 440-743-
7601

1952 – 55th Reunion – Contact Mary Ann 
Gedion Schmidt – 330- 963-0662

1953 – 3rd Annual 50th Reunion – Lakewood 
Park; August 26,2006 noon to 6:PM. 
contact Joe Coleman – 216-524-2111 -#2 
colejoe@sbcglobal.net 

1954--52 _ year reunion, Friday, September 
15, 2006; Quality Inn & Suites--  Middle-
burg Hts, 44130. Details in early Summer, 
2006.  Contact: Dr. Bill Tuchek; 6278 
Hollow Lane, Medina, Ohio, 44256; 330-
725-5662; billtuchek@AOL.com

1955--Breakfast Club Meetings at Katherine’s 
Restaurant--7533 Pearl Road; Middleburg 
Hts, OH--9am-- October 25.and quarterly 
on the 4th Wed. of the month.

1956--50th reunion--September 8,9,10, 
2006; Quality Inn & Suites, Middleburg 
Hts., Oh 44130.  Contact Joyce Thom-
son-440-886-1970 OR Carol Baldassari-
-216-676-4046.

1960 &1961---Dinner every month--call 
Judy Love Girard--440-888-4911.

1961--45th reunion--September 1,2,3, 
2006; Strongsville Holiday Inn--Contact 
Patty Fritz—pattyfritz@pctel.com 440-
846-9856

1962 – 45th Reunion – Contact Anthony 

DeMarco – demarco31@sbcglobal.net 
or 1-440-572-2375. Planned for Sept. of 
2007 at a location to be announced. 

		 1966--40th reunion--September 29--
Homecoming Game  September 30-tour 
of high school  Dinner-Embassy Suites 
October 1--Ridgewood Gc Contact Anna 
Georgalis Thanos--annagth@cox.net           

1970-Irene Kugler has stepped down as chair 
of the 1970 reunion committee.  We are 
looking for a new chairperson.  Please 
contact Nancy Fedak at 440-885-3700 if 
you are interested.

1971-35th Reunion - Contact person-Edward 
Borsuk, Stow, OH 440-678-2224, or Joan 
Kocka – 1-216- 398-8795. Working on a 
reunion. No info to date.

1972 – 35th Reunion – Contact Michelle 
Stein Gottschall 440-352- 1860

1976-30th reunion--October 27--Parma vs. 
VF football game October 28 - Harry’s 
Steak House, Independence, Ohio 6:30 
PM. Contact--Pat Tucker--216-524-
9433

1977 – 30th reunion – Contact Don smirk 
216-749- 1060.

1981--25th reunion – November25th, 2006 
6:30 pm at the Blue Moose Eatery at 5513 
Pearl Rd. Parma 44129  Details coming.
Contact-- Carla Bankovich Houdek--440-
241-3192

1982- 25th Reunion – Contact Thomas 
Weinrich – 440-842-7659

1986-20th Reunion - Contact person-Tony 
Prusak, 216-524-9433. Anthonyprusak@
msn.com. Thanksgiving weekend Friday 
night, November 24th, 2006 Jimmy J’s, 
Saturday, November 25, 2006 at the Shera-
ton Cleveland Airport Hotel. Contact the 
hotel directly at 216-267-1500  for group 
reservation (for class of PSH 1986).

1987 – 20th Reunion – Contact Kim Nickle 
Borzyk looking for a co-chair. kborzyk@
wowway.com  or 440-582-1258.

1996--10th reunion--November, 2006. 
Details coming---Contact Steven Hig-
ginbotham--440-221-0718

1997- 10th- Looking for a chairperson or 
a member of the class officers to contact 
us.

High School Alumni Association. I wore it 
with pride these many years and am very proud 
to pass it on to be kept in the archives of our 
Queen of High Schools.  The design of the 
ring had Parma Senior High School in gold, 
which encircled a “Lamp of Knowledge”.  Two 
keys of Knowledge and the inscription “We 
Strive for Knowledge.” Lee Bailey ‘29

Ring from page 1how many of those oldies reminded me of the 
days at Parma High, classmates, good friends, 
and good times. When we finished the tour, 
and I had bought her a Rock Hall t-shirt, I 
wondered if she would be reminded about 
her high school memories by the music of 
today? I can only hope that she will, because 
I know those “oldies “ remind me of some of 
the best times of my life.



Letters to the Editor 
I have been reading in my “The Tradi-

tion” just received that you will need some 
financial help on your sign project.  Thought 
I’d send mine along because if I put it off, I 
may completely forget it.  I do admire you all 
for your hard work and dedication to keep all 
of us informed about what’s going on.  And 
a :Hip, hip, hooray” for Lee Bailey!! His is a 
case of true loyalty that’s hard to beat.  Good 
luck in all your endeavors.

Helen Reynolds Langan ’35
Thank you Helen  

Hi,
I was just writing to tell you that I have 

had a great year at the Ohio State University.  
Although freshmen year was tough to get 
used to, I managed to keep my grades up 
finishing with a 3.7.  Also, with these grades 
I was accepted into the nursing program at 
OSU. Which means next year I can begin 
learning the things I know I will love.  Other 
that that, I still work at Parma Hospital as a 
patient care assistant on the 9th floor.  Have 
a great summer!  Sara Cole

Hi PSH Alumni Association  
In cleaning out my files, I came across some 

old school newspapers I had.  Thought you 
would enjoy them and put in your archives.  
Maybe someone will recognize his or her 
grandparents.   Best Regards, Charles Liszhay 
’36      Thank you Charles

The class of 1937 held reunions until 2001.  
At that time Bill Douglas, who planned so 
many gatherings, asked me to take over and try 
luncheons as fewer members were attending.  
On May 18, 2001 we held our first meeting at 
Piper’s III. We met again in September. Our 
attendance ranged from 13-39.  Often, Cliff 
Burk, from Novi, MI would give a talk on 
subjects of our interest.  Each luncheon I had 
a theme with table decorations to correspond 
to the holiday.  We had drawings for a hand-
made quilt and table decorations as well as 
fall produce!  We celebrated our 65th year 
in 2002 with a table favor for each member 
along with a drawing for donated items.  Our 
luncheons became more comfortable as we 
renewed our friendships.  This year on July 
14, we met at Carrie Cerino’s for lunch with 
12 in attendance.  Next year, 2007, we will 
celebrate 70 years.  We will meet at Pipers III 
on Friday July 20, 2007 at 11:30 AM.  Call 
440-526-3835 for reservations.

Ruth Whitmer Johnston  
Thank you Ruth

GradYr	           CurrLastName
34	 Bartel	 William	
35	 Haug	 Ellis	
38	 Damon	 Dora	 Catteau
40	 Hehmeyer	 James
41	 Aubele	 Fred
41	 Horvath	 Gus	
41	 Koeblitz	 William		
41	 Roth	 Joanne	 Dill
43	 Mey	 Helen	 Newkirk
43	 Molter	 Muriel	
43	 Nichols	 Arlene	 Kraft
43	 Sindelar	 Betty	 Gillies
43	 Staufer	 William
43	 Tenhagen	 Arlene	 Bainbridge
44	 Bierer	 Ralph
45	 Ackroyd	 Jack
46	 Barton	 Irma
47	 Jorgensen	 Sallie	 Brite
49	 Szucs	 Dorothy	 Mcfadden
51	 Gerisch	 Richard	
52	 Dudar	 Irene	 Lehrke
52	 Mach	 Theodore	
52	 Phillips	 Nancy
52	 Velardo	 John
52	 Vortman	 Donald
55	 Zinzow	 Edward
56	 Bechtel	 David
56	 Ellett	 Van
56	 Flowers	 Gary
56	 Hoge	 Edward
56	 Krusinski	 Gerald
56	 Mansion	 Georgia	 Cameron
56	 Pukach	 Irene	 Nicastro
56	 Shaft	 Walter	
56	 Stephens	 Gloria	 Riccota
56	 Tvrdik	 Dave
56	 Zavoda	 John
57	 Hoffman	 Linda	 Vestal
59	 Chalker	 Judith	
61	 Abraham	 Ronald
61	 Aquilia	 Viola	 Drabik
61	 Bacho	 Kenneth	
61	 Bear	 Robert	
61	 Bednar	 Joyce	 Ebner
61	 Casale	 Joseph
61	 Fackelman	 Judith	 Petek
61	 Hoffman	 David	
61	 Komar	 James
61	 Loede	 Donald	
61	 Schneider	 Carol	 Follina

CurrLastName
61	 Thompson	 Patricia	 Anderson
61	 Zammarrelli	 Richard
63	 Montoro	 Diane	
64	 Turske	 Lawrence
65	 Mooney	 Sandra	 Spooner
65	 Thomas	 Jean	 Leygraff
66	 Boreczky	 Justine	 Jakubec
66	 Carlson	 Jay	
66	 Davidson	 Richard
66	 Montoro	 Dolores	
66	 Sefcik	 Donna	 Bushi
66	 Sellers	 Kathy	 Schade
66	 Toth	 Karen	 Frick
67	 Jisa	 Jack
71	 Duffy	 Lynn
75	 Baldwin	 Wendell
75	 Francescangel	 Aldo
75	 Gramuglia	 Shirley	 Koczan
75	 Kaminsky	 David	
75	 Marini	 Donald
75	 Porowczuk	 Irene	 Herzog
75	 Sereda	 Gregory
75	 Wojciechowski	 Michael
75	 Zelenka	 James
77	 Caldwell	 Dennis
77	 Orloski	 John
78	 Doran	 Mark
80	 Baird	 Scott
80	 Getty	 Brian
80	 Gillen	 John
80	 Jaroszewicz	 Barbara
80	 Kolesar	 Robert
80	 Krupar	 Eric
80	 Lawriw	 Paul
80	 Lawriw	 Peter
80	 Marvin	 Robert
80	 Morse	 Bonnie
80	 Mottle	 Joseph
80	 Senyitko	 Steve
80	 Stancato	 Pamela	 Coleman
80	 Ziaja	 Phillip
87	 Buccieri	 Rocco
37	 Owen	 Norman
37	 Plagman	 Kenneth
37	 Kincaid	 Hazel	 Hannan
37	 Ermer	 Loretta	 Smith
37	 Wulf	 Edward
37	 Tunder	 Helen	 Aubele
37	 Weinhardt	 Margaret	 Chabek

In Memoriam

Annual Meeting-2007 
The Annual Meeting for the PSH Alumni Association will be next July 9, 2007 at a loca-

tion to be announced.  Check the Alumni Website at PSHALUMNI.org for the location  



PSH Alumni 
Scholarship winners 
for 2006 

The following PSH seniors have been 
chosen to receive a $1000 college scholarship 
presented by your PSH Alumni Association. 
The seven students were informed of their 
selection on April 27th at the winners’ circle 
breakfast in the Red Rees meeting room at 
PSH. The scholarships were presented at the 
PTA Awards Dinner on May 17th. 

Lee Bailey Scholarship
Winner: Rachel L Visha  

Red Rees Memorial
Winner: Robyn Marie Scheely

PSH Alumni Association Memorial 
Winner: Kate Marie Dobrowolski

PSH Alumni Association Class of 1965 
Scholarship
Winner: James A Jarvis

PSH Alumni Association Board Scholar-
ship #1
Winner: Jessica Ann Tomc

PSH Alumni Association Board Scholar-
ship #2
Winner: Racheal Nicole Zeck

PSH Alumni Association Board Scholar-
ship #3
Winner: Amanda C. Perry

tour of the building and dinner with former 
Hall of Fame members attending (see the 
article in this paper). February found two 
teachers in the Parma Cluster awarded teacher 
grants of $300 from the Alumni Assoc. for 
use of materials in the classrooms. In May, 6 
graduating seniors who also have a parent that 
is an alum, were awarded $1000 scholarships 
from the Association. The class of 1965 also 
awarded a $1000 scholarship.

May 2006 saw the dedication of the Alum-
ni Bell Tower and chimes. A plaque, honoring 
Parma Sr. High Alumni association members 
for their distinguished service was dedicated. 
The late Lee Bailey, our past Treasurer and 
historian, was named the first recipient of 
this honor for his years of dedicated service. 
It was nice that Lee could attend and receive 
this award. Lee was our oldest active alum at 
95 – he graduated from Ridge Road High 
in 1929 – the current Board Office. The bell 
tower digitally chimes the Alma Mater at 2:47 
PM as the students are leaving the school at 
the end of the day.	 The golf outing was again 
held at Ridgewood Golf Course. This year we 
had 110 golfers join in on a day of networking 
and bounding. We were able to raise enough 
to again be able to award 6 $1000 scholarships 
for this coming year’s seniors.

This year’s Annual meeting was also held at 
Schaaf Community Center with the election 
of board members and officers. Homecoming 
will be held September 29th, 2006, against 
Normandy. We will again have the white tent 
on Day Dr. at Byers Field. Free tickets for the 
game are available in this issue and also at 
the tent. Join us again for free refreshments, 
mums, and renewing friendships before the 
game. 

The PSH Alumni Association in coopera-
tion with the administration of PSH and the 
classes of 2002, 2003, 2004, 2005, and 2006, 
will contribute funds to purchase a digital 
electronic sign for the front of the building. 
The sign will be two sided and will face at a 
90degree angle to W 54th Street. The sign 
will display upcoming school events, student 
and school honors, testing dates, and other 
important school dates. The PSH Alumni 
Association will be able to publicize class 
reunions, the annual meeting, golf fundraiser, 
homecoming events, and other important 
dates. We hope to have the sign up by late 
fall. We still have to fund the materials for 
the base of the sign. Parma High Vocational 
students will provide construction labor. The 
sign will be totally funded by private fund-
raising. No money will come from the Parma 

Board of Education. We are working with 
the board of educations business manager to 
make sure we comply with architectural and 
engineering requirements of the school and 
the city of Parma. We met with the building 
commission of Parma and the plans for the 
sign were accepted on July 18th. Hopefully by 
October, the new sign will be up and running 
in front of PSH.

PLEASE make sure you stay in touch with 
name and address changes. Look for all the 
reunions that are coming up this year. GO 
REDMEN!!!!

 

high tech computer classrooms and a media 
center of adequate size for today’s internet 
savvy students.

• The once vocational horticultural area, 
most recently science laboratories, will be 
converted into guidance and unit offices.

•	The welding shop in the back vocational 
wing will be converted into a warehouse area 
to house district-wide supplies and materi-
als.  Welding courses will still be offered in 
a renovated lab area in the industrial arts 
wing.

•	The first floor will be converted into office 
space to house the district’s administrative 
offices.  Beginning in 2007 the administra-
tion offices will move from the Ridge Road 
site to Parma Senior High.  The administra-
tion offices (The Stuart L. Openlander Ad-
ministration Center) housed in the former 
Ridge Road School will be sold or leased.  
Byers Field and the Transportation Depart-
ment will remain on Day Drive.
In addition to the changes outlined above, 

much of Parma Senior High School will have 
been upgraded including the restrooms, the 
wiring and classroom facilities.  Although 
change is occurring, Parma Senior High 
will remain a vital and important part of the 
district, the flagship school.

Once the construction is completed, I will 
invite you to return to your school, memories 
in hand, and view her as the new and improved 
Parma Senior High School.  I look forward to 
meeting you personally at that time.

Sincerely, Sarah C, Zatik, Ed.D
Superintendent

PARMA HOMECOM-
ING FESTIVITIES  

Superintendent's Message from page 1

President's Message from page 1

PARMA SR. HIGH SCHOOL 
HOMECOMING 

FOOTBALL GAME
SEPTEMBER 29, 2006        7:00

ADMIT ONE FREE
Compliments of the PSHS

Alumni Association

Parma High’s Homecoming activities will 
take place Friday, September 29, 2006 at 
Byers Field starting at 5:30 PM.  There will 
be refreshments and for the 1st 100 female 
alumni who attend, will receive a free mum.  
Enjoy pre-homecoming activities in the 
Alumni Tent on the hill (south entrance) and 
then attend the game on us.

Donations          

Cindy Givilino-daughter of Robert Mares ‘50                    
1950 Yearbook and diploma

Nancy Gridley Miller ‘61
Donation to Alumni



HALL OF FAME INDUCTIONS FOR 2007  
The Hall of Fame committee is once again accepting nominations for the 2007 Parma 

Senior High School Alumni Hall of Fame.  The committee is accepting nominations from 
Parma Senior High School, Schaaf High School and Ridge Road High School.  A letter 
nominating an Alumnus should contain the following criteria:  Alumnus Professional 
Accomplishments, Recognitions and/or Awards, Community Service and Volunteerism.  
Please include the Alumnus graduation year, first name, graduation name and last name 
if different from graduation name.  Please also include your name, address and telephone 
number.  Nominations must be received no later that April 30, 2007.  Send all nomina-
tions to Parma Senior High School Alumni Association, All of Fame, 6285 W. 54th St. 
Parma, OH  44129, Attention Marilyn Coleman.

2005 HALL OF FAME INDUCTIONS
The Hall of Fame Inductees for 2005 were: 
•Richard Pinkerton ’52-Graduate of the University of Michigan, certified purchas-

ing manage, author of a number of books on procurement, Ad Hoc advisor to the USAF 
for reserve affairs, Recalled to special task force to return and debrief USAF POW’s in 
North Vietnam.

•Joseph Coleman ’53-Worked with Ohio Bell/Ameritech 42 years, served on the Board 
of Directors Telephone Credit Union for 39 years as President for 20 years, appointed as 
trustee for the Parma Community General Hospital for the past 18 years and chairman for 
11 years, received the Pride Award from the Parma Chamber of Commerce for outstanding 
service to the community for 2002, also served as councilman in Seven Hills.

•William Tuchek ’54-Practiced dentistry for 39 years, performed free work for needy 
families, active with Medina Schools as president of the Athletic Boosters for 7 years, 
co-chairman of the Muscular Dystrophy Assoc. for 15 years, served 22 years in the US 
Navy Reserve.

•Edward Sarian ’54-Owned a service station on Pearl Road during the 60’s and 70’s, 
served on the Parma Jaycees as treasurer, president, dist. vice-president, national director, 
started the first recycling center in Parma, raised money for community projects, supported 
Parmadale Children’s Home, taught at Parma Schools teaching his students to build an 
electric car, a member of the Chamber of Commerce for 16 years, served as president in 
2004 and was a councilman for Parma’s Ward 7.

•Kent Giest ’67-Served on the staff of  WVIZ/PBS for 37 years, received 2 Emmy=award 
winning programs, served on Cleveland today, Health Museum, serves on the advisory 
board for the hospice of Western Reserve, a trustee of the Cassidy Theatre in Parma Hts., 
active on Parma city Schools committees, served on Friends of Byers Field and Parma 
School levy chairperson.

•Sharon Arko Jones ’67-Was an English teacher for 31 years in the Parma System, 
involved in educational programs, research on the local and state level, working on teacher 
improvement and service programs, teaching at Cleveland State, Notre Dame College, 
serving as trustee for the Coalition of Essential Schools.

Thanks to our 2005 Hall of Fame inductees for their service and time to their com-
munities and organizations.

The Archival Room 
Changes Location again 
by Tony DeMarco, VP/Archival Director

The Archival Room is moving again. We 
will relocate the room to the first floor near 
the bus loop in the back of the building. 
Moving to the first floor will make access to 
older and disabled alumni easier. We expect 

Associates-Century 21; Winar #1 Sales; Parma 
Senior High Alumni Association; Cassandra 
Johnson-Parma High Principal; Anthony’s Bar 
& Grill; Tim Dobeck-Parma Law director; 
DePiero Realty-Century 21;Fergie’s Bar & 
Grill; Quotes II; Promote-U-Graphics; Tim 
DeGeeter-Ohio State Representative; Bartel 
Realtors; Jim Nussbaum-Chase Mortgage; 
Shuster-Straker-O’Connor Funeral Home; 
R.L. Lipton Distributors; Val-Pak-Mike Cun-
ningham; Corleone’s Risorante; Quikky’s Bar 
& Grill; John Michael Photography; Anthony 
Zielinski-Treasurer, City of Parma; American 
Metal Treating.
Donations were given by:

Dicks Sporting Goods; Gene Filipow; 
Eatza Pizza; TGI Friday; RL Lipton; PSH 
Alumni Association; Gary Ferguson; Dr. 
Sarah Zatik-Superintendent Parma Schools; 
Summit Racing Equipment; Conrad’s Tire; 
Miller Beer Distributor; Jim Francek; Print-
A-Copy; Tops-Parmatown & Midtown; Giant 
Eagle-Parmatown; Tony & Darlene DeMarco; 
Michael’s; Fifth Third Bank; Stancato’s; Good 
Olde Daze; Mike Cunningham-Newell Corp; 
Parma community General Hospital; Fox & 
Hound Pub & Grill and Antonio’s.

Eat N Park donated breakfast.
Bragging rites for the winning team of 

the Decade were—1960’s team of Ray Wilk, 
Chuck Mayer, Jim Dedo, Bill Callahan.  The 
same team also won the Men’s Division.  Win-
ning the Women’s Division were the team of 
Debbie Funk, Holly Justice, Irene Koester and 
Marie Florcosky.  The Mixed Doubles team 
of Ron & Chris Linard and Bill & Karen 
Winar came in 1st in their division.  Door 
prizes were awarded to all the golfers.  Good 
weather prevailed—everyone had a great time 
and look to return next year----Wednesday, 
June 27, 2007 at Ridgewood Golf Course.

Thanks to the 2006 Golf Committee for 
a great job!
Chairperson:  Lou Bentzen	 1960
	  Joyce Robinson Bentzen     	 1961
  Janet Darchuk Smith	 1967
  Gary Ferguson                     	 1967
  Nancy Fedak                     	 1966

to be in the new room by next January. We 
will keep you up to date with our progress. 
We will have displays and we are hoping for 
a computer hook-up in that room as well. We 
will try to have permanent displays in the main 
lobby showcase and in the Archival room.  We 
also will try to have rotating displays in the 
auditorium lobby showcases and the Archival 
display case.  One of the new projects we are 

looking at is a virtual tour of the building on 
our web site.  The tour will include a view 
of the outside of the building and a view of 
the inside of the building.  We will show the 
changes that have occurred since the build-
ing opened in 1953.The tour will take about 
15-20 minutes and we hope it will be ready 
by next spring.

Golf from page 1



Name______________________________   Class of _____
Address________________City______________________
State_____________Zip___________

Yearbook Year ___________ $40.00  (50th Anniversary $35)
Postage    5.00
Make checks payable to: PSH Alumni Association    
                                      6285 W 54th Street  
                                       Parma, OH 44129                         	
                                     Allow 3 weeks for Delivery

2007 PSH Directory and News-
letter Order Forms

Name ________________________ Graduation Year ____

Address _______________________________________

Email_______________________Grad Name_________

City _____________________ State _____ Zip_________
          

On-lineDirectory__ $10  Newsletter  1 year___$6    2 years___$11

3 years__ $15  CHECK ONE  (must have email for directory)

Make checks (no cash) payable to: P SH Alumni Association.  
Send to: PSH Alumni, 6285 West 54th St. Parma, OH 44129

PSH FUNDRAISERS 
SWEATS,    GOLF SHIRTS, CAPS,  Tee Shirts, Cat's Meow, AND 

MUGS
Here are some items for any occaision.

Order by send-
ing a check or 
money order to 
PSH Alumni As-
soc.  6285 W. 54th 
St., Parma, OH 
44129.  State size of 
shirt.  Allow 4 weeks 
for delivery.

New Caps $15Golf Shirt $25  (L, XL)  Mug $7.50   T-Shirt $20  (M,  
L, XL, XXL) Sweatshirt $30 (M, L, XL, XXL)  Cat's Meow $30

Parma Senior High Alumni Association
6285 West 54th Street
Parma, OH 44129

Non Profit Org.
U.S. Postage

PAID
Cleveland, OH

Permit No. 2054

Yearbook Donations and Order Form
PSH Yearbooks donated to the Alumni Association will be put up for sale 

and all proceeds will go toward the PSH Alumni Association Scholarship 
Fund.  Donations may be dropped off or sent to Parma Senior High School, 
Attention: Alumni Association or call us and we will pick them up, 440-885-
3800. Thanks to all those who donated.

 YEARBOOKS FOR SALE
1940  1
1942  5
1944  2
1945  2
1946  1
1947  2
1948  9

1949  2
1950  5
1951  4
1952  9
1953  1
1954  1
1955  1

1656  1
1963  1
1966  1
1969  2
1978  13
1980  20
1983  11

1989  8
1991  89
1995  8
1996  6
1998  106
2000  5
2001  4

2004  3
*2004  78 
A n n i v e r s a r y 
Edition
2005  6

Special Sale: 
2004 50th Anniversary Edition, now $20.00


